Abingdon Society of Bell Ringers

Report of training activities in 2012

Who attended training practices in 2012:

Abingdon Boys School

	Adam Jenkins 
	Oliver Lomax 
	James * (Benson)
	William * (Shiplake) 

	Archie * 
	Jamie * (Shinfield)
	Andrew * (Longcot)
	


Abingdon Local Ringers

	Susan Read
	Brian Read
	Tim Pett
	

	Beryl Yeats
	Carole Sidlow
	David *
	Isaac *

	Ieuan *
	Sophie * (from Apr 2013)
	Chris * (occasionally)
	* Under 18 years old



	Occasional helpers:
	Priscilla Morris
	Reg Sidlow
	Peter Heritage


I am pleased that from September the number of boys from Abingdon School increased with two already ringing and one new ringer whom we are teaching from scratch.  

Activities in 2012:

We run weekly practices from 4 – 5 pm for Abingdon Boys School members with the help of the two teachers (both good ringers).  We are currently tying the front eight bells and using the simulator.  We are able to teach handling on the seventh or eighth simultaneously with ringing six bell methods on the front six!  

Unfortunately three of the Abingdon School boys have to alternate their Friday ringing practice slots with attendance at choir/orchestra rehearsals so we don’t see them as often as we would wish.  But the attendance of the local boys every week means the practices are still well attended.

Our Abingdon local practice currently starts at 5 pm on Fridays with handling practice followed at 5.30 by ringing varying between rounds and training methods such as Nervous Wreck Doubles up to spliced methods.

Additional activities consist of taking the young ringers to various meetings of the Old North Berks Branch including the young ringers outings each school holiday, which started in April 2012.

Progress in 2012:

I’m pleased to report that everyone is making good progress:

Of the Abingdon Boys:

· William is confidently ringing touches of Plain Bob Doubles inside

· Archie who started ringing in September is almost ringing rounds

Of the local ringers:

· Sophie started in April 2013 and has almost finished her Learning the Ropes (LTR) module 1 (handling a bell) already!

· Ieuan started in June 2012 and has earned both LTR 1 and LTR 2 and just needs to ring in a quarter peal to finish LTR 3.  He is a useful member of our band already.

· Chris doesn’t come very often because he lives partly near Newbury.  He is consolidating the Grandsire Doubles he learned at the Radley Course in 2012.

· Beryl and Carole are confident in touches of Plain Bob Doubles and are nearly ringing touches of Plain Bob Minor inside too.

· Isaac is ringing Plain Bob touches inside well and is learning Grandsire.  

· David is ringing Cambridge Surprise Royal and is beginning to call touches.

· I completed my qualification and am now a full member of the Association of Ringing Teachers.  I have started using the LTR scheme for training our learners because it has advantages over the One Per Learner scheme we previously used.

I am particularly pleased that both David and Isaac were asked to ring in the practices for the Oxford Diocesan Guild (ODG) youth team.  David is unfortunately on a special Scout Camp at the time of the competition, but we will all be proudly thinking of Isaac on 6th July when he will be in the team representing the ODG at York in the National Youth Striking Competition.

Susan Read

10 May 2013

